
Ski for Light, Inc.
Board of Directors Annual Meeting
Friday, February 3, 2012
Provo, Utah 
Minutes of the Meeting
President Marion Elmquist called the meeting to order at 8:30 am.
Roll call taken by Secretary Heather Hall.  Executive Committee present: Marion Elmquist, Scott McCall, Heather Hall, Doug Boose, Larry Showalter, Judith Dixon, and Brenda Seeger.  Board Members present: Renee Abernathy, Cara Barnes, Suzanne Brown, Dianne Brunswick, Tim Byas, Julie Coppens, Wendy David, David Fisk, Bob Hartt, Eivind Heiberg, Leslie Maclin, Bonnie O’Day, Holly Schmaling, and Brook Yates. Board Members not present: Andres Gonzalez, Richard Epstein, Theresa Montano and Laura Oftedahl. Director Emeritus present: Nancy McKinney.
Approval of Minutes of October 18, 2011 mid-year conference meeting.  Scott McCall moved that the changes suggested by Doug Boose to the Fall Board meeting minutes be approved. Cara Barnes seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Bob Hartt had also suggested the following changes for the Fall board meeting minutes; “In regard to the accessibility challenges many who are blind face, in adapting to changes in mainstream software, as well as finding ways to access the newer social media such as Facebook, Bob Hartt described himself as an old “fuddy duddy” who is just trying to keep up with the new Windows operating system to attract first time VIP skiers.”  Showalter moved that we adopt the minutes as amended.  Brenda Seeger seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  The amendments will be made to the Fall meeting minutes and sent to the Board.
Board Development and Elections Report.  Judy Dixon received ballots from 21 board members.  All board members nominated were elected. Elected to the Board were Cara Barnes, Bob Civiak, Julie York Coppens, Wendy David, David Fisk, Leslie Maclin, Scott McCall, Laura Oftedahl, Larry Povinelli, Holly Schmaling, Brenda Seeger, Larry Showalter, and Peter Slatin. Judy thanked the hard working members of her committee.
Discussion of Directors’ Duties and Participation on Committees.  Marion Elmquist announced that Andres Gonzales has resigned from the board due to work commitments.  The Executive Committee recommended to the board to keep the board position vacant for the time being. No one spoke in opposition so the recommendation was adopted by default.  We now have 24 members on the board.  New members include Larry Povinelli, Peter Slatin, and Bob Civiak.  Elmquist divided the duties of informing the newly elected Board members among several current Board members. We will welcome the new members at the mid-week board meeting.  Marion will distribute a list of committees this week so that Board members can review and consider what committees they would like to serve on.  Since communication is best via email, Elmquist requested that folks please respond promptly to messages and please check your email frequently to stay up to date.  Showalter acknowledged those board members leaving.  Suzanne Brown, Dianne Brunswick and Brook Yates each chose not to run for re-election.  The board thanked Brown, Yates and Brunswick for their time and commitment to Ski for Light.
Event Planning Committee Report:  Scott McCall gave special thanks to the Planning Committee and to all the folks who worked hard for months to handle logistics for the event.  McCall reported that to date we have 209 folks registered total and of those 209 people, we have 82 VIPs, eight MIPs, 100 guides and 15 other folks.  The main concern is skiing conditions and the limited snow at Soldier Hollow.  We have 5 km of tracked trails, which are a combination of man-made and natural snow.  We have a crew looking at trails and we are considering alternative sites to move to, including two other ski areas Sundance and Solitude.  Elmquist and the Board thanked Scott for his good work for the event.
Presidents Report.  Elmquist reported that she is impressed by the energy and dedication of everyone working on the event and the positive energy never ceases to amaze her.  Elmquist shared that we have a loyal group of volunteers who continue to financially support Ski for Light and this financial security allows us the flexibility to make changes.  Overall Ski for Light is in good shape. 
Treasurers Report/ Change of Fiscal Year.  Doug Boose reported that the stock market has been climbing since the end of December.  There is currently $323,000 in the endowment fund and it is doing quite well as it generally follows the stock market.  We had $240,000 in operating funds in our checking account last month.  The entire hotel bill has not been paid. A deposit has been paid and a second payment of 75% of the estimated final total bill has been made. The final payment will be made 30 days after the end of the event. After the recent payments for this event, we are now at $120,000.  McCall noted that we all appreciate Doug Boose’s hard work and the transparency and clarity of his reports.  Boose presented the change of fiscal year proposal.  Our fiscal year currently ends May 31. It has been proposed to change the fiscal year end to June 30, which would be at the end of a quarter. There are practical considerations for making the change.  Disadvantages include a little less time to finish the annual report.  In order to transition to a new fiscal year our accountant can do a 13 month report and it will cost us another $900.00 to do an abbreviated 990 report.  O’Day inquired about the questions from donors for the financial reports for the end of September.  Boose responded that the information should be available for the donors.  Showalter suggested that we move ahead with the change in fiscal year.  Showalter moved that Ski for Light change its fiscal year to end June 30, starting this year and that this change be reflected in our articles of incorporation.  McCall seconded the motion. Questions from the floor included if the $900.00 cost was a one-time cost, Boose responded that it is a one-time cost.  The motion passed unanimously.  Notation:  The articles of incorporation will be amended to reflect the change and will be checked before the mid week meeting. Information is located on the SFL board page www.sfl.org/board.

Budget and Finance Report.  Larry Showalter sent out a budget and finance report for review by the board.  Showalter brought up two topics for discussion, the conflict of interest form and the conflict of interest policy statement. These forms will be distributed at the mid-week board meeting and are posted on the board web page. www.sfl.org/board.  Please read the new conflict of interest policy.  All board members must sign the form and any other people who the President designates that may have a conflict of interest.  Showalter, Elmquist and Boose responded to a volunteer who needed documentation for taxes for out of pocket expenses. Elmquist sent out excerpts from IRS Publication 17 related to unreimbursed volunteer expenses and a draft volunteer donation letter. Volunteers are advised to reference the IRS regulations.  Boose added that one must file an itemized tax return to deduct your charitable contributions.  You must also have in–hand an acknowledgement letter from the charity.  Requests for acknowledgement letters for Unreimbursed Volunteer Expenses will be sent to Boose and will be dealt with on a case by case basis.
Annual Report and Program Journal.  Julie York Coppens reported that the program journal and annual report are now in print.  Julie described the layout of the program in detail. The program has many quotes, nice photos and the Presidents letter.  The roster of donors is included for the donated items.  Sons of Norway lodges that donate to us are listed, which is a total of 132 lodges.  The program booklet is four pages longer than last year and is 20 pages long as there are more pictures this year.  Julie presented the annual report to the board and gave a detailed description of photos and content which includes many quotable quotes.  The board discussed ideas for sharing the photos, captions and quotes either on our webpage or on the Facebook page and how these sources would best meet website accessibility for our users.  The group also discussed if a media release was needed to post photos.  Julie thanked everyone for the high quality information that she receives from everyone involved.  Elmquist and the board all thanked and applauded Julie’s hard work.
Corporate Sponsors.  Holly Schmaling reported on the corporate sponsors.  Schmaling said that we are still receiving packages from sponsors and the sponsors have been very generous this year, we are up to 35 sponsors, although we don’t have any big ticket items this year.  Holly encouraged everyone this year to take photos of donated items, post the pictures on Facebook and thank the sponsors.  Maclin regularly puts photos on our SFL Facebook page and tags them with sponsors, photos can be sent to Maclin.  The board planned to take a group photo with our JanSport event shirts.  The group discussed the definition of big ticket items and how best to acquire those items and have them auctioned off and discussed the online bid site of Bidding for Good as an option to be explored.
Foundations Report.  Bonnie O’Day reported that we have currently have received $13,398.  $3,398.00 from Prudential just came in, which was a match for event fees paid for Mark and Marion Hammer.  Delta Gamma gave us $2,500 this year.  In 2011, we submitted full applications to the following foundations: Delta Gamma, TJX, May & Stanley Smith (continuation of a two-year grant), and Eccles (a Utah specific foundation).  O’Day sent multiple requests to other groups and received no responses.  McKinney suggested that it takes three times, and to ask three years in a row.  The Flatley Family Foundation will continue to make an annual contribution, based on personal interest of the director.  O’Day also explored the possibility of submitting a grant request to the Christopher Reeve Foundation for MIP ski equipment and stipends.  Bonnie will meet with the MIP coordinator, either Heather Hall or Dianne Brunswick, to determine what equipment is needed and will submit the grant request in 2012.  Bonnie thanked Kent Moore for his help in proofing, Larry Showalter for his help any time day or night, and also Doug Boose and Laura Oftedahl.  Next year Bonnie needs committee members to help with doing searches on websites to see which foundations are appropriate ones to contact, Heiberg volunteered to help.  McKinney added that her aunt Marilou Goodfellow was a Delta Gamma as was her mother, Lesli Maclin was also a Delta Gamma, and contributions from them are much appreciated.  Wendy David suggested contacting Planet Dog, as they are a sponsor.
Endowment Report.  Suzanne Brown reported on the Endowment fund and shared that much to everyone’s surprise we are doing well in the economic downturn with our endowment numbers.  Suzanne stated that we are very fortunate with our endowment although we are still looking for some significant donors.  Suzanne also requested help with the endowment committee because right now she is the only active committee member.  Elmquist added that we have gotten some good advice from Kate Scott, a financial planner in Denver.  The endowment fund has contributed between $15,000 and nearly $16,000 each year for the past few years to the annual operating budget. The amount is based on a “spend” rate of 5.5 percent of the average value of the fund over 12 quarters. Suzanne is open to ideas about life membership, is it worth it and should we keep going as we currently have 342 life members and should we up the amount from $350 to $400 or even $500.  Donors are recognized with a letter that Cara Barnes sends out to them as well as on the website and in our program. The group had a discussion regarding how the funds are distributed within the organization and if the donors can request that their donations go to designated uses.  With our annual appeal for donations to the operating fund, we currently don’t give the option of choosing the endowment fund. Endowment donations and life memberships are to the Endowment fund.  McCall suggested that Elmquist describes the Endowment fund and asks for donations in the annual appeal.  Bonnie O’Day moved that we raise the amount for life membership after the event from $350.00 to $400.00, effective February 29th, 2012.  Showalter verified that this change had to be authorized by a Bylaw Amendment. The original motion was revised to amend current Bylaw 7, replacing $350 with $400. Schmaling seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  The group discussed the origin of the Endowment fund and Showalter shared the link to the list of donors, www.sfl.org.life.
Planned Giving and Tracksetter Society.  Laura Oftedahl Chair.  Marion Elmquist reported on behalf of Laura Oftedahl as she was not able to attend the meeting.  Members of the Tracksetter Society are honored with framed print of antique skis from the Holmenkollen museum in Oslo.  Tracksetters are invited to the Board/Norwegian reception at the Ski for Light event.
Constitution and Bylaws.  Wendy David reported that the Constitution and Bylaws committee remains on call if things come up throughout the year.  Wendy thanked Renee Abernathy, Tim Byas and Larry Showalter. Wendy reported there is nothing that we needed to change since the last board meeting.  The group discussed the process for the voting for the elections and the applicability of using the Australian ballot, especially in years when there are an equal number of candidates as there are vacancies.  The board discussed background checks and the vetting process for board members.  The bylaws committee and executive committee will further discuss the board development and voting process.  Elmquist will appoint an ad-hoc committee to discuss board development and vetting.  McKinney volunteered to sit on the ad-hoc committee.
Publicity and Public Relations.  Richard Epstein Chair.  Marion Elmquist reported for Richard since he was not able to attend the meeting.  Epstein’s written report to the board included the following information.  The committee has had a quiet year.  An ad was created for the Sons of Norway publication and submitted, special thanks to Liz Smith for her design skills and efforts.  A Fall appeal letter was written and distributed with an article by Cara Barnes: “On the 5K SFL Trail-All Tracks Lead to Soldier Hollow.”  A Press Release for the SFL 2012 event in Utah was created and submitted widely.  A fact sheet was created to help disseminate information specific to the 2012 SFL event.  Contact has been made and the SFL “story” pitched to the New York Times, Sports Illustrated and Sports Illustrated for Kids.  Various web site updates are made often to include 2012 SFL event announcement and/or information.  Elmquist referenced an article published in the Columbus, Ohio Dispatch (1/30/12) which featured Mary Hiland and Glenn Beachy with mention and a link to SFL, the article is on the SFL media page.  Epstein thanked Larry Showalter for the SFL web site attention and thanked his committee members Cara Barnes and Peter Slatin.
Guide Recruitment.  Brook Yates reported and recommended that in order to recruit new guides we need to offer scholarships.  Brook contacted a Lions Club that was supportive of creating a scholarship to help with guide stipends and she recommended them as a good organization to work with in the future.  Yates announced she is not planning to come back to the event in the near future for personal reasons.  Lesli Maclin has been utilizing Facebook as a recruiting tool for guides.  Yates thanked Brenda Seeger who had contacted past guides who had not signed up for this year’s event to see if they planned on attending.  The group discussed ways to help recruit guides by helping with transportation to the event including pooling airline miles to offset costs for those with lower incomes.  Contacting colleges to offer internships and education for students was presented by Heiberg as a platform to recruit new guides and he suggested working together with Sons of Norway.  The group discussed various ways to market the event, the length of the event, and the demographics of the guides.
Visually Impaired Participant Recruitment Report.  Bob Hartt reported.  The Visually Impaired Participant (VIP) Recruitment Committee is chaired by Bob Hartt.  Hartt thanked some of the people who worked with him in different ways on outreach efforts to recruit new VIP skiers over the past year.  This includes Linda Boose, Larry Povinelli, Judy Dixon and Bonnie O’Day. Hartt highlighted a few topics from the report he had sent out to the board. Hartt also thanked Judy Dixon and Larry Povinelli for their help in recruitment.  Hartt stated that we had 23 first timers out of 85 total registered VIP skiers, which totals 27%.  These numbers are good although lower when compared to last year’s percentage of first time skiers at 30%.  The committee did a presentation to the Sports Division of the National Federation of the Blind at its convention in Dallas, and they also had announcements placed in the national magazines of the American Council of the Blind and the National Federation of the Blind.  Presentations were made at the state and local chapter levels.  Hartt did a radio program for the Kentucky Council for the Blind and is planning to reach out to more organizations in the future.  The group discussed outreaching with phone calls and emails to past participants who did not return to ask them why and find out how their experience was.  The group was in agreement that it is important to keep the lines of communication open with participants to have them return and to get feedback on the event as active recruitment and retention of VIPS is critical to the success of SFL.  Further discussion regarding strategic analysis and long range planning continued with topics of location, demographics, and financial concerns of participants.  Completing a strategic plan either by use of board members or hiring someone was discussed and Maclin and Heiberg offered to help with this process because of their connections and experience.  Hartt’s recommendations for the new fiscal year are to identify additional committee members and others who have the enthusiasm and time to become great ambassadors for spreading the SFL message to VIP newcomers.
Mobility Impaired Participant Recruitment report.  Dianne Brunswick Chair.  Dianne reported that we have returning MIPS which is a good thing and satisfaction is high with the participants.  Recruitment consisted of reaching out to past participants and potential participants via phone calls and email and Facebook.  Many folks are limited due to financial stress of travel and high medical costs and many rely on stipends to attend.  One limiting factor in our recruitment of MIPS is the available equipment and the available accessible rooms that we have to offer.  The Christopher Reeve grant will be actively pursued this year in coordination with Bonnie O’Day which may allow us to purchase more equipment and cover some costs for participants.
Long-range Planning.  Scott McCall Chair.  McCall thanked folks for helping with the completion, printing, and distribution of the new Guide Handbook during the past year, especially Bob Civiak, Ken Leghorn, and Julie Coppens.  McCall also thanked Elmquist for providing editing assistance and Brenda Seeger for making certain that all 2012 guides received a copy of the handbook.  Scott is looking for feedback on what needs amending in the guide handbook.  The goal was to have clear and concise information and the group was glad to have the guide handbook to hand out for guide training.  The group discussed whether the handbook should be available to the public and posted on our website (with concerns for liability), will it be accessible for blind skiers and should it be copyrighted.  The board agreed that the handbook could be a powerful guide recruitment tool to share information and it could be sent out via email.  Elmquist thanked Scott, Julie, Bob and Ken for doing a good job on the guide handbook.  Because completion of the handbook was the top priority, the committee did not focus on the objective of expanding the SFL donor base. This will be addressed in the upcoming year.
Risk Management.  David Fisk Chair.  Fisk reported that we have renewed our Directors and Officers policy for the period January 21, 2012 to January 21, 2013.  The premiums are unchanged from the previous year.  The policies are: Alliance of Nonprofits for Insurance (carrier) and Carolina Casualty (carrier) through Monitor Liability Managers.  Fisk reported that our insurance agent has changed from the Morse agency to Nonprofit Insurance Advisors of St. Paul, Minnesota, although Andy Morse is still handling our account.  One of the policies has a liquor liability statement because we serve alcohol.  A question was raised regarding storing the insurance documents and if they should be stored at the SFL office in Minneapolis.  This was addressed in the documentation and retention policy and copies of the policy should be sent to the office in Minneapolis, Minnesota.
Sons of Norway.  Elmquist reported that since this year is a convention year for Sons of Norway we try to have folks go to District conventions and recruit for our event.  We have been asked to write a description for their annual event and program in Fargo, ND.  Elmquist stated that there was not a US Norway forum this year.  We have a small Norwegian delegation this year at our event.  We have been asked to make a presentation on SFL at the Ridderrenn on Wednesday night after the biathlon awards. Elmquist thought it would be nice to show a video of our event and will work on getting one prepared.   Showalter mentioned that all the Sons of Norway lodges who have donated recently are listed in the program.  Last week we got a donation from the Kalamazoo lodge.  Heiberg assured the board that the Sons of Norway is committed to SFL.
Ad hoc committees.
Memorializing Bud Keith.  Laura Oftedahl Chair.  Presented by Showalter.  A new proposal was presented that would honor what Bud believed and perhaps would have wanted.  Bud believed in an event that is recreationally based and also includes a race event.  Showalter moved to change the name of the current “Olav Pedersen 10k Race and 5k Rally” to “The Olav Pedersen 10k Race and Bud Keith 5k Rally”.  The board had a lengthy discussion regarding the proper ways to memorialize others who have made significant contributions to Ski for Light.  The discussion centered on the best way to recognize who the individuals are and what contributions they made that are significant. Board members that did not know Bud Keith wanted background information prior to voting on a change to the race name. Discussion about changing the name of the Endowment Fund to memorialize Bud Keith included the suggestion of adding a subtitle to the description of the fund.  The topic of memorializing Bud Keith was tabled to some possible future date. Other memorial ideas included having a plaque made to honor him.  The board discussed how others would like to be memorialized by Ski for Light when they pass away.
Social media report submitted by Leslie Maclin.    Maclin summarized her detailed report to the board which includes the objective of the SFL Social Media activities as a means to communicate and network with current and potential SFL constituents.  Social media tactics are in addition to the SFL bulletin, web site, hard copy and e-mail communication vehicles.  Maclin encouraged all to participate on our primary social networking site, our Facebook (FB) page. The SFL page was updated summer of 2012 (after FB discontinued the “groups” format). Thanks to Kristin Johnson and Heather Hall for setting up the original page.  Maclin conducted qualitative interviews w/VIP and guides to determine if the FB site is accessible and friendly to the users.  Facebook has an Insight statistics page that shows the number of active users, the gender and the age of users. Maclin, as the primary administrator of the FB page, has posted prior event photo albums, event communication, regional event information, and the guidebook publication announcement.  Other activity includes “tagging” SFL images with sportswear on potential corporate sponsor FB pages and “liking” of sponsor and potential sponsor FB pages, such as Sons of Norway and Jansport.  The FB page is also being used to share event and grant information and opportunities of interest to the SFL community.  The administrator monitors the FB site and has the ability to remove any unwanted posts or activity.  Event postings and images will be made daily from Provo 2012.  New folks who have joined are very active on FB.  The mobile site and the iPhone app. are accessible.  Maclin plans to get more pictures and videos on YouTube in 2012.  LinkedIn was maintained as a secondary site in 2010 and 2011 and will be maintained on an ad hoc basis.  Links to the sites are included in Maclin’s report.  The board also discussed the topic of tagging folks on FB pictures and if media releases were needed. Folks can request to not have their images posted or tagged on the FB site or YouTube.
New Guide Handbook-The new guide handbook was completed and distributed this year thanks to Scott McCall and his hard working committee. Details were discussed in McCall’s long range planning committee report.
Regional Update.  No committee, not much to report on the regional SFL events.
Ridderrenn Team 2012.  The 2012 Ridderrenn team will be announced on Tuesday night during the event. The Anglo Norse Fund could cover a large portion of the hotel costs for the 4 members in Norway.
Nominating committee.  Julie Coppens reported that the committee is continuing with interviews this week and will be sending out the slate on Sunday night via email.  Julie thanked Dave, Bob, and Wendy.  Julie also said that Brenda Seeger will be stepping down and we should thank her for her service as an officer.  Julie shared the idea of an exit interview for those stepping down from the board.  The exit interview would help those joining the board to know about the duties and would make known concerns, ideas and frustrations for the future. Julie thanked her committee, Dave Fisk, Bob Hartt, Wendy David, and Suzanne Brown.
New agenda item.  Results of the Survey of impacts of SFL on people’s lives, submitted by Bonnie O’Day.  The survey was spurred by a foundation asking for outcomes of the event and was based on a behavior changes theory model.  Bonnie shared the results of the on-line survey which was conducted in the fall of 2011 and sent out to about 600 past attendees of SFL events, total of 133 people completed the survey.  The survey asked whether participation in SFL had caused them to contemplate, prepare for, or make change in the areas of exercise, education and training, employment, or community participation.  We asked questions to assess self-perceived changes in attitudes towards individuals with disabilities after participating in SFL.  A total of 133 people completed the survey: 40 percent were visually impaired participants, 52 percent were guides, 3 percent were mobility impaired participants and 5 percent were from some other category.  Some of the personal comments were shared from the survey which were all very positive.  O’Day hopes that it will be helpful in our fundraising efforts, both with individual donors and with foundations.  O’Day is pleased and excited about the results of the survey and is open to suggestions from the board with how to present the information so that it is visually appealing.  
The first session of the Annual Meeting adjourned at 4:35 pm.
Mid-week board meeting will be held at 4:00 pm Wednesday, February 8, 2012.
Ski for Light, Inc.
Board of Directors Annual Meeting
Mid-week session
Provo, Utah
February 8, 2012
Minutes of the Meeting
President Marion Elmquist called the meeting to order at 4:04 pm.
Secretary Heather Hall took the roll call.  Executive Committee present:  Elmquist, McCall, Hall, Boose, Dixon, Seeger and Showalter.  Directors present:  Abernathy, Barnes, Brown, Brunswick, Byas, Coppens, David, Fisk, Hartt, Maclin, O’Day, Schmaling and Yates. Directors not present: Epstein, Gonzalez, Heiberg, Montano, and Oftedahl. Directors Emeritus present: McKinney.
Introduction of newly elected Board members.  Judy Dixon introduced and the board welcomed new board members Peter Slatin, Larry Povinelli and Bob Civiak.
Officer Elections.  Julie Coppens reported on the nominating committees new election recommendations.  Thanks to the committee for their hard work.  Coppens stated that the committee had some good conversations and discussions and plans to put together a more detailed report to the board.  The committee recommended a strong slate of officer candidates that we would like to recommend for election for the next term.  The committee recommends for President Marion Elmquist, for Vice President Scott McCall, for Treasurer Doug Boose, for Directors at Large Heather Hall and Judy Dixon, and for the office of Secretary Laura Oftedahl.
The slate was presented and each officer was voted upon.  The slate offered was: 

Marion Elmquist, President

Scott McCall, Vice President

Laura Oftedahl, Secretary

Doug Boose, Treasurer

Judy Dixon and Heather Hall, Directors at Large

For the position of Secretary, Dianne Brunswick nominated Heather Hall from the floor, Bonnie O’Day seconded the motion. Dixon stated that this action requires a written paper ballot. The ballots were tallied and there were 11 votes for Hall and 9 for Oftedahl. Each of the other offices were approved by acclimation.

2013 site selection.  Marion Elmquist reported that John Klemaseski and Marie Huston are the current site selection committee members.  The board has expressed the interest in going to the Mid-west for the 2013 event with the date of January 27-February 5, 2013. The Executive committee recommends Shanty Creek, Michigan for the 2013 event.  The board discussed the venue, flight prices and times, weather and skiing conditions, accessibility of the site and other amenities available.  Dixon moved that the board accept the Executive Committee recommendation and hold the 2013 event in Shanty Creek, Michigan.  McCall seconded the motion. Further discussion continued about the area, Nordic center and accessibility.  The board also questioned the flight prices, if someone had skied the area and if there was a firm price.  Elmquist responded that the area has been skied and the price is being negotiated.  All but one board member voted in favor.  The motion passed.   Larry Showalter shared that we had requested RFPs from Anchorage, Alaska for the 2014 event.  The hotel with the best proposal was the Anchorage Hilton, and they would probably need a deposit and commitment from SFL before next year’s meeting. Dixon moves that we authorize the executive committee to move forward with Anchorage as the location for the 2014 event. Bob Hartt seconded. The motion passed.  However, the board discussed that more information was needed prior to moving forward and would be shared by the site selection committee.
Conflict of Interest forms. Hall passed the forms out to the current board members and also to the newly elected board members.  Elmquist read and described the conflict of interest form.  President Elmquist requested Marie Houston, Jolene Dudley, John Klemaseski and Jeanne McKenzie also read the policy and complete the forms.
The board again thanked departing board members departing Brook Yates, Susanne Brown and Dianne Brunswick.
No New business. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:56pm.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Heather C. Hall, Secretary.
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